Resolution

In Memoriam Frank M. Zuccarelli

HEREAS, on January 3, 2022, the Chairman of V the South Suburban College Board of Trustees, Frank M. Zuccarelli, was suddenly called to his eternal rest; and

HEREAS, Chairman, Jerry Wells, the Members Vof the Board of Trustees and the entire South Suburban College family wish to extend and convey their most sincere sympathy to Chairman Zuccarelli's sister, Candace Paun, her children, Chairman Zuccarelli's nieces and nephews, Marjorie Alexander, Lorrin Paun, John Paun, and Joe Paun, to his brother, Kenneth V. Zuccarelli, and to his longtime faithful companion, Carmen Canales, on this most heart rending and painfully tragic event; and

HEREAS, Chairman Zuccarelli dedicated his entire Vadult life to the benefit of others by his voluntary service in the United States Air Force during the Vietnam War, his years of employment at Ingalls Memorial Hospital, as a Trustee and then as Chairman of the Board of Trustees of South Suburban College for 40 years, and his 28 years of service as the elected Township Supervisor of Thornton Township. Every facet of Chairman Zuccarelli's life was dedicated to services to and programs for his community and its people, whom he dearly loved! and

With a steady hand and with a fierce determination, through the prosperous times and through the lean times when decreasing enrollments negatively impacted the operation of the College as the socio-economic character of the community changed, till his death, long enough to see the fortunes of the College improve. He was awarded the ICCTA Service award recognizing his 40 years of service, a most significant accomplishment. He also was acclaimed the Township Supervisor of the Year three times.

MOW THERETORE, BE ITRESOLVED that the Chairman, the Members of the Board of Trustees, and the entire South Suburban College family do hereby convey their most sincere sympathy and condolences to the family of Frank M. Zuccarelli and to all who knew and loved him, and join with them in mourning his loss by the passage of this Resolution in Memoriam; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this Resolution be spread upon the records of South Suburban College for all to see, and that a true copy hereof be delivered to the family of Frank M. Zuccarelli as a sign of our respect and sympathy.

Adopted this 20th day of January, A.D. 2022, by unanimous vote of the Chairman, and the Board of Trustees of South Suburban College in open meeting assembled.

South Suburban College Community College District 510

Terry Wells, Chairman

ATTEST:

Janet Rogers, Board Secretary South Suburban College